

Susana Martinez, Governor Brent Earnest, Secretary Nancy Smith-Leslie, Director

April 8, 2016

Dina Payne
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
U.S. Department of Health & Human Services
7500 Security Boulevard
Mail Stop: S2-01-16
Baltimore, Maryland 21207

RE: New Mexico Centennial Care, Section 1115 Waiver Demonstration – 11-W-00285/6

Dear Dina:

The Section 1115 Waiver Demonstration Program, Demonstration Year 2 – Annual Report, for the reporting period January 1-31, 2015, for the New Mexico Centennial Care program initiative, 11-W-00285/6 is submitted with this correspondence for your review and approval.

New Mexico is pleased with the overall progress evidenced through the activities of the Centennial Care Program. Medicaid recipients have benefited from accessing the fully integrated health care delivery system for physical health, behavioral health and long-term care services afforded by Centennial Care.

We hope this this annual report provides you with useful information about the on-going progress of the Centennial Care Program. Please contact Jennifer Mondragon at 505-476-6823 or Jennifer.Mondragon@state.nm.us with any questions.

Thank you for your assistance and partnership with our state's administration of the NM Centennial Care 1115 Demonstration Waiver Program.

Sincerely,

Nancy Smith-Leslie, Director Medical Assistance Division

Cc: Brent Earnest, Secretary, NM Human Services Department

Bill Brooks, Associate Regional Administrator, CMS Region VI

Ford Blunt, NM State Lead, CMS Region VI Teresa Jackson, CMS Finance Lead, Region VI